Frizington Primary School



NEWSLETTER

May 2019

It seems such a long time ago now but thank you to everyone who participated in our Easter celebrations. The decorated egg competition was definite-



ly one of the best ever! A great big thank you to everyone for your donations of Easter Eggs for our raffle. We raised £312 which we will use towards a new outdoor shed. The assembly was also the best attended yet!





GOOD MANNERS IN MAY

This month, through our assemblies, we are going to be focusing on good manners around School following on from our 40 Days of Kindness. In order to celebrate the excellent manners that we already have in our School, we are encouraging all members of the School to celebrate "Good Manners in May," by reflecting on the things that each of us can do to show respect and care for each other. It would

be brilliant if parents could talk about this at home too.



SCHOOL UNIFORM

Changes From September: From September onwards, we would like to stick to one colour for our trousers, skirts and pinafores - which will be **grey.** We are more than happy for you to keep wearing the navy and black until they no longer fit (even into the next academic year) and eventually they will be phased out—so please ensure any new uniform which is purchased is grey.

School Shoes: Please remember that only black school shoes are to be worn in School. If there is any problem with footwear, please let Mrs Rose know.

Earrings: Every year we share this information and we still have the same problem every year. Earrings are **not** allowed to be worn by pupils in School (even if covered with plasters). If you are planning on getting your child's ears pierced please book an appointment in the first weekend of the holidays to ensure that they have time to heal.

AWARDS' BOARD



GOVERNORS' TROPHY WINNERS

Congratulations to our spring term governors' trophy winners. They were both praised on the huge improvements to their work, their increase in confidence since joining us, perseverance and their overall contribution to School life - Well Done!





Well done to the Yellow and Blue teams for their joint win in the spring term Team Point Trophy.

Testing

May is an extremely important month in School as we have the Y2 and Y6 Statutory Assessment Tests (SATs). The KS2 SATs for Y6 take place in the week beginning 13th May and end on Thursday 16th May. The tests will take place in the hall in the mornings so we do ask parents if they need to speak to Mrs Little to take this into consideration.

The testing window for Year 2 is the whole of May. This gives us the opportunity to take them in small groups to make it as calm as we possibly can. There is an information guide for parents on the home page of our website.

Our Year 1 class also have their phonics screening test coming up and this happens in the week beginning **Monday 10th June**. Year 2 pupils who did not pass the test last year, will also be retested within this week.

RED NOSE DAY

Thank you to everyone for the donations from our "Wear it Red Day." We raised an amazing £149 for Comic Relief.



SPORT'S DAY 2019

We are hoping to hold our Sport's Day on **Friday 21st June**. We have a whole day of Sports with games in the morning and traditional team races in the afternoon. We would love parents to join us in the afternoon on the field at 1:30pm. Our reserve date is Friday 28th June.

ATTENDANCE UPDATE

Well done everyone, our current attendance is in-line with our target and above the National Average of 95.8%. Hopefully, we will have a healthy summer term too.

UNIFORM ORDERS

Please note the last date for guaranteed delivery before the summer holidays is Friday 21st June. Please note that you can choose to get the uniform delivered to School which incurs no additional delivery cost to yourselves. There is further information on how you order online on the School's website or use the address below.



BIKE HELMETS

As shared on our FB page, unfortunately over the Easter bank holiday weekend, one of our pupils in Y3 was knocked off his bike by a car. Luckily, he was wearing a helmet. Without a doubt, his helmet prevented him from sustaining any serious head injuries.

As a School we want to promote active travel to School and that is why we purchased the bike pods but please remember that you can only bring your bike on to School premises if you are wearing a helmet to and from School.



DATES FOR THE TERM

Thu 2nd May Year 5/6 Trip

Mon 6th May May Day Bank Holiday

WB Mon 13th SATs Week Year 6

May

Mon 13 – Wed Year 3/4 Residential

15th May

Mon 20th May Year 5/6 Residential

- Thu 23rd May

Mon 20th Reception Open Afternoon

2:30pm

Mon 27th May Half-Term

WB: Mon 3rd Sex and Relationship Educa-

June tion Week

Thu 6th June Visit to church for Pentecost

WB: Mon 10th Phonics Screening Tests

June

Tue 18th June Y1/2 Open Afternoon 2:45pm

Fri 21st June Sport's Day

Fri 28th June Sport's Day (Reserve)

1:30pm

Wed 3rd July Change Over Day

Thu 4th July Y2 Overnight residential

Tue 9th July Y3/4 Open Afternoon 2:45pm

Fri 12th July Y5/6 Open Morning 9:15am

Fri 19th July End of School Year

School Closes at 1:15pm

Please note, dates could be subject to change. Use the School Calendar to check.